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	HEADLINE: Support for the Southern Gardens Diagnostic Laboratory
	TITLE: Support for the Southern Gardens Diagnostic Laboratory
	DATE: 12/10/2010
	SPONSOR: [Citrus Research and Development Foundation]
	CATEGORY: [Pathogen/Disease Detection]
	ABSTRACT: The Southern Gardens Diagnostic Laboratory has been in operation since October 2006.  To date, the SGDL has received approximately 152,000 grower samples, 17,100 samples from Southern Gardens, and approximately 6,000 individual psyllid samples.  In addition, several thousand samples have been submitted by various University and USDA researchers on various projects.  For the period covered by this report (July, 2010 to September, 2010), a total of 4,803 samples were processed.  Of these, approximately 45.4% were grower samples (2,180), 92% were samples from Southern Gardens (442), and 45.4% were research or psyllid samples from various University, USDA, or private research projects (2,181).

Although sample volume varies from year to year and also during a given year, it appears that the total grower sample load will be lower this year compared to the previous year.  The total number of grower samples is projected to be in the 30,000 range compared to the previous year's grower sample load of 44,985 grower samples.  However the sample load of research related samples is increasing and combined we expect to be in the range of the samples used to prepare the budget for this project.

In addition to the disease testing activities, the lab recently coordinated a blind panel test of infectious psyllids for many of the laboratories involved in psyllid testing in California.  In addition to the various labs, a variety of methods were evaluated and the results of the panel testing will be presented at the International HLB meeting in Orlando in January, 2011.    Currently we are in the process of organizing a similar infectious psyllid panel test that will be conducted on a national level.

We are also in the process of automating a portion of the DNA extraction procedures which should increase the lab efficiency.  Validation of the process is expected to be completed during the first quarter of 2011.
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